
      
MEETING MINUTES 

          1.  Attendance:  Heather Creasy-HYFS, Ken Sterner-Il National Guard Counterdrug Taskforce; Cara Loddeke-PLE; Randy  
               Haselhorst-PLE; Melissa Monte-The Aviary; Tisha Lancaster-DCFS; Mary Pianfetti-FLE; Craig & Deb Loddeke-PAL/FSN;  
               Chestnut:  Deb Beckmann, Toni Randall, Beverly Holland, Julie Pohlmann, Alicia Moesner, Dan Hutchison. 
 
          2.  Sub Committee Reports:  (we need people to serve on committees and help with our work!!) 

A.  Education & Prevention- Heather Creasy-Chairperson (Hoyleton Youth & Family Services):  Working on ideas  
     for schools for NIDA Week in March and NPW week in May.  Toni suggested doing something with Kaskaskia  
     College for NIDA Week and Deb suggested reaching out to Amy Troutt.  Heather shared an opportunity with  
     SAMHSA for a $750 stipend coalition might be able to apply for.  Deb reported she did a Zoom recorded training  
     for the ROE#13 about how schools/educators could work with TAC for prevention education with our youth.  
     The ROE wants us to do some more trainings with them.  Deb will get with them in February. 
B.  Law Enforcement- Jon LeCroy-Chairperson (Officer with Aviston/Chief-Beckemeyer Police Departments) Jon  
      was unable to attend but group has questions about why the person he encountered was not able to spend the  
      night in jail.  Group thought there was a mandate that required such a stay in the situation Jon was in.  Put  
      talking to the sheriff about this.  Beverly suggested talking to Violette Book about the Choice Deflection  
      Initiative. 

                      C. Treatment & Recovery- Cara Loddeke–Co-Chairperson (PLE/Chestnut Nurse) with Alicia Moesner (Chestnut  
                           RCORP grant):  Working on engaging more PLE’s.  Interested in grant funding to reintegrate inmates into  
                           community safely.  It was noted that the State Opioid Response Grant that had funds for jail Vivitrol program  
                           ends June 2023. Cara reported that Chestnut’s Maryville location will be used for MAT program a few days a                           
                           week.  This will be a closer location for upwards of 129 people.  Randy Haselhorst, new PLE, is interested in  
                           helping us with County Sheriff/County Board contacts and discussion. 

D. Family Support-Craig Loddeke-Chairperson (PAL/Family Support Network/FLE)—Facebook Page.  It's called  
    "Family, Friends and Addicts Stronger Together".  Spread the word!  Craig reported there were no calls to the  
     warm line since 11/25.  AMARE has been making some changes to this line and we are hoping call volume will  
     pick up.  FSN has been trying to find some PLE’s/families to participate in a “Celebrating Families” training  
     program.  AMARE hired a Family Recovery Specialist that will be able to assist the Family Support Network with  
     some of its needs.  This person is looking into doing a Celebrate Recovery training.  We do not have this group  
      meeting in Clinton County. 
E. Finance- Deb Loddeke-Chairperson.  We can’t do fundraising but can seek donations to use for expenses related  
     to securing non-profit status. 

        F. Marketing – Craig Loddeke is Chairperson.  Seeking ideas to advance our group’s work and gain more members. 
                         New billboard art has been approved and is in production.  Hope to see them  up in early January.  Group  
                         discussed new tag lines for marketing materials:  “You are not alone”, for FSN materials reference that is is an  
                         anonymous line, “Got a problem with drugs or alcohol? Call #...”. 
 
          3.  Meetings will be in person beginning in February 2023, 3rd Tuesday of each month, 11:00am-12:00pm, at the Breese 
               Activity Center, 419 S. Clinton Street/480 S. 4th, Breese, IL.  Enter through the door on the parking lot side of the  
               building. We will try to offer Zoom/hybrid meeting to those that cannot attend in person.  Deb to call to see if there is  
               one weeknight evening we could have PLE Advisory Board meetings at this location. 
 
          4.  Grant deliverables need to be updated. Group discussed updates and Deb will edit documents and send to State for  
                posting. 
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          5.  Check-in on our Strategic Plan.  Group discussed edits.  Oxford House goal will be removed and replaced with a sober  
               event/café/bar type idea.  Other goals not met will be updated. 
 
           6.  Additional Information/Announcements:   Anyone else have anything to share? 
                -  Deb B. will be out on leave in January for second knee replacement; reach out to Toni Randall or Dan  
                                 Hutchison if you need immediate help. 
 
 
                                             The next meeting will be held in person/hybrid via Zoom on:   Feb. 21, 2023 at the Breese Activity Center 

                                 Note:  no meeting in January 2023 
 
 
www.facebook.com/Take-Action-Coalition-of-Clinton-County-2267638083492125                     Family Support Network Call-line #314-669-1184      
 

Vision:  Reduce the impact and stigma of substance use among residents of Clinton County. 
Mission:  Cohesive partners developing comprehensive strategies involving prevention, education, spirituality, law enforcement, treatment, support, and 
other recovery services. 
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